
ONEIDA TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MEETING 
APRIL 3, 2024 7:30 PM 

ONEIDA TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
 

 
PRESENT: James Ferrenberg, John A. Los, John Skipper, Henry Strong, Chris Carper, 
Josh Crownover, Tim Furlong, Shelly Brown, Kelly Cunningham, Sarah Hayden 
 
OPENING: Mr. Skipper opened the meeting with the “Pledge of Allegiance”.   
 
VISITORS’ COMMENTS: Mrs. Cunningham asked the supervisors if they had 
considered her proposal for adding dog barking to Oneida Township’s Nuisance 
Ordinance.  Mr. Skipper reported that he had discussed the matter with the township’s 
solicitor and he felt that dog barking would not be something that was enforceable.  Mr. 
Skipper said he was not in favor of amending the ordinance at this time.  Mr. Ferrenberg 
and Mr. Los agreed. A small discussion followed involving other options for helping Mrs. 
Cunningham.   
 
MINUTES/FINANCIAL REPORTS: Mr. Strong stated that the township has two CD’s 
coming due in the near future and he would recommend rolling them over unless the 
township has a monetary need for projects/expenses in the near future.   
 Mrs. Brown reported that the 2023 Audit was completed in February with no 
issues to report.   
 Mr. Ferrenberg motioned to approve the minutes and financial reports from last 
month and it was seconded by Mr. Skipper.   
 
ROADMASTER’S REPORT: Mr. Carper reported cleaning antiskid off roads, cutting 
down some dead trees along roads, and 2 sewer calls in March.  He also said that he 
met with a Dirt and Gravel technician from the Huntingdon County Conservation District 
to discuss applying for a grant to help with a possible project at the end of Blair Road.   
 
HRFR REPORT:  Mr. Furlong reported 33 incidents handled in March and 
$59,757.08 that went out in expenses including $11,002.69 for equipment maintenance.    
They also reported having 2 new members from Oneida Township.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Mr. Skipper reported that everything is lined up for Clean-
up days on April 26th and 27th.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Ferrenberg reported that the paperwork for the proposed 
2024 road project had been completed and would be advertised this month.   
 Mr. Skipper made a motion to apply for CDBG grant money to do repairs on the 
township building.  Mr. Los seconded the motion.   
 Mr. Ferrenberg stated that the township’s dump truck would need replaced 
soon.   
  
Mr. Ferrenberg motioned to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Los.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sarah Hayden, secretary 


